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LATE ITEM 
 

13.4 Recommendation from the Marton Community Committee 13 October 2021 

1. Road Naming – Bredins Line Stage 2  

1.1 In 2019 Stage 1 of the development along Bredins Line was named Henty Lane. 
The developer has now applied for Stage 2 of the development, a 32 lot 
subdivision and is seeking approval of a road name.  

1.2 At their 13 October 2021 meeting, the Marton Community Committee were asked 
to provide a recommendation to Council on the name of the new road. 

1.3 The developer requested the use of ‘Campbell Place’. The letter from the 
developer outlining the rationale for the proposed name is attached (note the use 
of Place rather than Drive was discussed and agreed following the drafting of the 
letter). 

 

Recommendation 

That Council approves/does not approve [delete one] the below recommendation from the 
Marton Community Committee Meeting on 13 October 2021, as [explanation, if 
required]…. 

a. That the Marton Community Committee recommend to Council the new road 
associated with RM210030, the 32 lot subdivision along Bredins Line, be named 
Campbell Place. 
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